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April 4, 2024 

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P. 
Premier of Ontario 
Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Region of Durham, Regarding a Request to the Province to 
Permanently Remove Tolls on Highway 407 Between Brock Road 
in Pickering and Highway 35/115 (Mayor Foster) 

File Number: PG.25.06 

At a meeting held on March 25, 2024, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington 
passed the following Resolution # GG-024-24: 

That the following resolution from the Region of Durham, regarding Request to 
the Province to Permanently Remove Tolls on Highway 407 Between Brock 
Road in Pickering and Highway 35/115, be endorsed by the Municipality of 
Clarington:  

Whereas Highway 407 from Brock Road (Regional Road 1) in Pickering to 
Highway 35/115 is provincially owned and tolls are set by the province; 

And whereas the province introduced legislation that if passed would ban tolls 
from provincially owned highways including all 400-series highways except for 
Highway 407 which is located almost exclusively in Durham Region; 

And whereas if excluded from the proposed ban on tolls, Highway 407 would 
become the only tolled provincially owned highway in Ontario, resulting in unfair 
economic impacts to Durham Region residents and businesses;  

And whereas the Province of Ontario has previously removed tolls on Highways 
412 and 418 located within Durham, demonstrating the willingness to removing 
existing unfair tolls on provincially owned highways and should therefore include 
the provincial 407 as part of the proposed legislation;  
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And whereas the removal of tolls on the provincial Highway 407 would reduce the 
cost of living for Durham Region residents and drive economic growth, while 
ensuring fair and equitable treatment across all provincial 400-series highways;  

Now therefore be it resolved that the Council of the Regional Municipality of 
Durham hereby requests that the Province of Ontario include the provincially 
owned portion of Highway 407 in any legislation banning tolls on provincially 
owned highways; and  

That a copy of this resolution be sent to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of 
Ontario, the Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, Minister of Transportation, The 
Honourable Vijay Thanigasalam, Associate Minister of Transportation, all local 
Durham MPPs, and all Durham local area municipalities; the City of Kawartha 
Lakes, Peterborough County, Northumberland County, Cobourg, Belleville and 
their MPs and MPPs; the Ontario Trucking Association; and associations related 
to the farming community in Durham Region and Ontario 

Yours truly, 

_________________________ 
June Gallagher, B.A., Dipl. M.A. 
Municipal Clerk 

JG/lh 

c: See Attached List of Interested Parties 
H. Anderson, Executive Assistant to the Mayor 

C. MacDonald, Councillors’ Office Assistant 

J. O’Meara, Policy and Communications Advisor  
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Interested Parties List 

The Honourable Prabmeet Sarkaria, M.P.P., Minister of Transportation 
Prabmeet.Sarkaria@pc.ola.org 

The Honourable Vijay Thanigasalam, M.P.P., Associate Minister of 
Transportation – Vijay.Thanigasalam@pc.ola.org 
The Honourable Todd McCarthy, M.P.P., Durham - Todd.McCarthy@pc.ola.org 
The Honourable David Piccini, M.P.P., Northumberland-Peterborough South - 

david.piccini@pc.ola.org 
Patrice Barnes, M.P.P., Ajax - Patrice.Barnes@pc.ola.org  
Laurie Scott, M.P.P, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock - laurie.scott@pc.ola.org 
Jennifer K. French, M.P.P, Oshawa - JFrench-QP@ndp.on.ca 
The Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, M.P.P., Pickering-Uxbridge - 
peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 
The Honourable Dave Smith, M.P.P., Peterborough - Kawartha - 
Dave.Smith@pc.ola.org  
Lorne Coe, M.P.P., Whitby - lorne.coe@pc.ola.org 
Susan Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering - clerks@pickering.ca 

Nicole Cooper, Director of Legislative & Information Services, Town of Ajax - 

clerks@ajax.ca 

Alexander Harras, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham - 

clerks@durham.ca 

Christopher Harris, Town Clerk, Town of Whitby - clerk@whitby.ca 

R. Walton, Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk, Township of Scugog – 

clerks@scugog.ca 

Fernando Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock - clerks@brock.ca 

Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk, Township of Uxbridge - 

dleroux@uxbridge.ca 

Mary Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa - clerks@oshawa.ca 

Brent Larmer, Municipal Clerk, Town of Cobourg - blarmer@cobourg.ca  

Peterborough County – clerksoffice@ptbocounty.ca  

Maddison Mather, Northumberland County – matherm@northumberland.com  

City of Kawartha Lakes – clerks@kawarthalakes.ca  

The Ontario Trucking Association – operations_safety@ontruck.org 

The City of Bellville – Communications@bellville.ca 
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